
Biomechanics Laboratory

Biomedical Physio and Kines 301

Section: D100

Term: 2014 Spring

Instructor: Dr. Andrew Blaber (Office: K9646, Telephone (778) 782-3276) 

Discussion Topics: 4 hours of laboratory per week 
 
LEARNING OBJECTIVES:

This course is designed to give students practical experience in the measurement of 
mechanical parameters and muscle activity associated with human movement and to provide an 
appreciation of the inaccuracies involved in the quantification of forces acting on the human 
body and the resulting motion. Students will review fundamental mechanical concepts and will 
learn how the musculoskeletal system and patterns of muscle activation are associated with 
posture and movement. They will also investigate fundamental mechanical properties and how 
these can be accessed through simple analyses of body vibration. 

 

TOPICS:

        Body center of mass

        Body moment of inertia

        Joint mechanics: shock attenuation

        Joint mechanics: muscle force

        Muscle mechanics: power output

        Surface EMG: movement, fatigue

        Surface EMG: force

        Kinematics of balance and gait

        Biomechanics of heart function (seismocardiography and ballistocardiography).

Grading: GRADING:

Laboratory Reports (9 labs)        45%

Student Experimental Project      15%

Final Written Examination           40%

 

Laboratory reports are due at the beginning of the following week&sqts lab period. Each 
report counts 5% toward the final grade. The experimental project will be conducted during 
the last two lab periods of the semester. The written report is due one week after the last 
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lab period of the semester. There will be a late penalty for reports. For each day, one-tenth 
of the maximum grade will be 

Required Texts: KIN 301 Laboratory Manual (To be provide on the first scheduled day)

Recommended Texts: 

Materials/Supplies: 

Prerequisite/Corequisite: PHYS 102, BPK (KIN) 201; Knowledge of Excel required

Notes: Failure to attend an examination

Students who miss examinations due to exceptional circumstances (such as serious illness or 
compassionate reasons) are required to obtain a physician&sqts certificate, whereby the 
physician states that you were unable to write your midterm or final on the set date due to a 
medical condition beyond your control, or other supporting documents in order to obtain 
consideration in the course.  Such documents must be filed with the Dept. Chair (via the 
Biomedical Physiology and Kinesiology office) or Registrar within four calendar days of the 
date on which the examination was to have been written.  Exceptional circumstances must be 
approved by the Undergraduate Program Committee in order for a student to receive 
consideration.
 
Students must check the exam schedule when making course selections.  Students are reminded 
that final examinations may be scheduled at any time during the examination period and that 
students should avoid making travel or employment arrangements for this period.
 
 
 
 
Academic honesty and student conduct

Academic honesty is a condition of continued membership in the University community. 
Academic dishonesty, including plagiarism or any other form of cheating is subject to serious 
academic penalty, i.e. failure on an assignment, failure in a course, suspension or expulsion 
from the University.
 
The University codes of student conduct and academic honesty are contained in policies T10.01 
and T10.02 which are available in the Course Timetable and on the Web via 
http://www.reg.sfu.ca.
 
 

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


